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Webpage/Home-School Communication:  Recently, faculty and staff participated in a brief overview of the on-going changes to teachers’ webpages.  Information is gradually being uploaded, and we are anxious to utilize that tool in promoting positive home-school communication.  One feature that we regularly used was the online distribution of 6th Grade News.  Hopefully, this will be the last hardcopy of the newsletter (if you continue to need a hardcopy, please contact your child’s homeroom teacher).  A reminder about communication:  Please use your child’s planner to alert us of any academic issues or questions; building-related information (such as early pick-up or bus changes) should be sent directly to the front office.  They can be reached at 845-657-2354 or   bennettoffice@onteora.k12.ny.us. 

Work Habits:   Today marks the end of the fifth week of school.  While we are all saying, “Is it October already?”, we are still establishing routines on this, the 20th, day of classes.  As we shared at Open House, the day moves rather quickly.  Students are following more of a middle school paradigm, with instruction in four of their core classes (outside of their homeroom) taking place in the morning.  It is crucial that your child take advantage of the organizational tools that will promote academic success.  We continue to write assignments on the Assignment Board (there is one in each homeroom) and look for students to regularly use their planners.  Students with positive work habits appear more confident, relaxed, and happy, during the school day! 
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Robotics:  The great race challenge is over and Mr. Downs has successfully defeated all his sixth grade challengers.  The race, which was held outside on a 75 foot straight away, was great fun.  There was one team that really gave Mr. Downs a run for his money, but in the end, the experience of age prevailed over youth.  
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     “It was a great lesson in the engineering principles of gear ratio and speed vs. torque,” explained Mr. Downs. “We are now moving on to our second robotics build.”  In the next two weeks, your student will be working on a robot of choice.  Students had the choice between working on one of nine robots, which includes the option of creating a robot to use in the VEX IQ Robotics Challenge.  
        We have put in an order for the official table and the necessary elements for this year’s challenge.   Students who have opted not to compete, will still have an opportunity to try their hand at the challenge field.  Our goal is to put together a few teams that will qualify to compete at the regional level on December 8th in East Rockaway, New York.  Mr. Downs added, “we are all excited by the possibility of getting to this next level, it’s up to our future engineers to pave the way!”
Mark Your Calendar:

	10/16
	Bennett PTA Meeting

	10/26
	Bennett Halloween Party/Dance

	11/01
	Early Evacuation Drill; Parent/Teacher Conference by appointment only, 4:30 – 7:30 p.m

	11/02
	No School
Parent/Teacher Daytime Conference by appointment only 


Introducing Ms. Amalia Piniero:  Ms Pineiro is a Fieldwork Student from SUNY New Paltz.  In her senior year, she is studying Early 
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Childhood and Elementary Education, with a concentration is Biology and a minor in Spanish.  Ms Pineiro will be shadowing Ms Mayone-Allison every Wednesday for approximately 10 weeks.  She is extremely excited to be working with our students, and looks forward to visiting other 6th grade classes while she is with us.
Math:  Last week, students completed the Topic One test.  This week, students are starting Algebra with translations from written expressions to mathematical expressions.  Students continue to learn new information and apply it during math workshop stations.  The “mining” of math, from written expression, will help students apply strong strategies for solving word problems.
Reading:  Initial instruction on Notice and Note:  Signposts for fictional reading is nearly done.  Students appear to be gaining a better understanding of how these features (intentionally incorporated into their novels) can help readers better understand stories.  In addition to the grade level read aloud (The Losers Club by Andrew Clements), students have received a variety of mentor texts.

        One of our goals this year is to elevate students’ writing about reading.  When they read with an author’s perspective, they gain a sense of empowerment and appreciation for the written word.  Students should be reading just right books, setting goals, planning their books, and logging both their plans and progress on their Reading Calendars/Logs.  As we prepare to introduce the Notice and Note: Signposts for non-fiction reading, we will continue to practice and model a variety of strategies that support student reading.  We will also begin focusing on students’ reading journals, modeling the kinds of thinking that should be done while reading, and recording their thoughts, insights and ideas in a variety of ways.
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Writing:  “We’ve spent the last few weeks establishing our foundations in writing,” reports Ms. Bruck. “…not only looking at what good writers do, but why these skills matter.  We’ve taken time to play with punctuation, experiment with different transition words and phrases, and learn what basics a sentence needs in order to be considered a sentence. We’ll continue to work with vocabulary and establish partner work  and revision protocols that will serve as our model for the remainder of the year.”

       Each week, students have written a number of “free-writes” (on topics inspired by their “Me Page”, something on their minds, or even the National Day), where they write as much as they can for a certain amount of time. “Increasing the amount of time spent engaged in writing is a goal we will continue throughout the year,” Ms. Bruck added, “After all, you can't get better at writing without writing!” Right now, students can choose narrative, opinion, or information writing styles. Soon, the Narrative unit will begin with free write topics geared more towards narrative work.

The majority of students’ homework is what isn’t finished during class. Being prepared for the next day’s class is important. Not being prepared limits a student’s ability to work with a partner, get feedback, and engage in opportunities to share writing. Students will have the opportunity to assess their own work throughout the quarter, taking ownership of their progress.  
Science: The first unit of study came to a close with a culminating activity facilitated by Mr. White and Mr. Savatgy, Bennett’s Scientist-in-Residence.  Students participated in fossil-based explorations at various stations.  The focus has now shifted from fossils to puberty!  At the end of the unit, students will be viewing Body Story, a YouTube video produced by The Discovery Channel.  Parents can easily access and preview the video at home.  Additionally, the many books and resources used for this unit are available at Barnes & Noble Booksellers.
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